
St. Anne/ St. Charles Parish Council 

Minutes 

April 27, 2017 

 

Opening Prayer: The opening prayer was done by Parish council. 

Roll Call: Present at the meeting was Rev Anthony Camilleri, Deacon Mike Hammond, Al Van 
Washenova, Bob Austin, Jan Saez, Jason Flint, Nancy Bartus, Carol Shaw, Kathy Olson, David Grenn, 
Brian Walz, and Dominic Charles. 

Absent: Nick Craanen 

Guest was Theresa Szatkowski introduced at Administrative Assistant. 

Pastors report: 

Fr. Anthony stated that we have the CSA goals for the Archdiocese of $48,085. He would like our 
personal goal of the parish to be $100,000 with us keeping the residual after we give the Archdiocese 
their portion, so that we could continue to do parish repairs. 

The Parish will also be hiring a new Music Director. Chris Knudsen will be leaving us for a new position 
working full time at another parish.  

As for the school, we can now start putting in the carpeting, shelves since we have technical ownership. 

Father John is leaving June 30th. There will be a meeting at Saint Anne to discuss his leaving and the 
change in Mass times. This will be on May 17 at 7 pm. This meeting will also be mentioned in the 
Bulletin. 

May 21st will be Father John’s Open House party after the 10am Mass. It will be at 11: 30 in the Social 
area at Saint Anne 

There will be a financial meeting at both parishes Tuesday May 2 at Saint Anne and Thursday May 4 at 
Saint Charles. 

Approval of The Minutes: this will be reviewed at another time. 

Business:  Al Van Washenova asked if anyone spoke to other parishioners about interest in sitting on the 
parish council. Father said we will ask about new members around the 3rd of June. It will also be 
requested in the Bulletin. 

Another question was asked about how many parishioners we are getting a year. It was estimated about 
15 to 20 a year. 

A Welcoming Committee was also suggested. Gina stated that we have booklets, but they need to be 
updated to include both parishes. Many suggestions were placed about how we can welcome new 
people as well as providing resource material for them.   

Brian Walz, Jan Saez and Marianne Donnan will be on the Welcoming Committee start up. 



Another suggestion was recognizing birthdays during the month, anniversaries, and new people or 
visitors. 

Theresa Szatkowski stated that there was a Pastoral Care list being developed.  

There will be a Barn Mass on May 3 at 6:30 pm at Dave and Denise Reaume’s home  

Father Anthony would like the meeting in June changed from June 22 to June 29. 

The Five Year Plan Brainstorming sheet drawn up by Bob Austin was passed out to the council members 
for review this will be discussed at the next meeting. 

 

Closing prayer was given by Father Anthony. 

 

Next meeting will be on May 25 at 6:30 at Saint Anne 

 

 

 

 

 


